
Ward of Farringdon Within – 18th March 2015 

“It is a matter of considerable concern that, over the past few years, residents of 

Cloth Fair have been disturbed nearly every night of the week by vehicles- principally 

black cabs – parking outside their houses for several hours at a time.  Disturbance 

and nuisance are caused by idling engines, doors slamming, conversations between 

drivers, and coming and going of drivers (to the nearby 24-hour café), and by some 

people using the alleyways and porches around Cloth Fair as spaces to urinate in.  

This is a narrow street, with residents’ rooms – including bedrooms- being very close 

to the carriageway, and undisturbed sleep is impossible in these conditions.  The fact 

that the parking in Cloth Fair is currently governed by single yellow lines, allowing 

parking between 7pm and 7am, has made it virtually impossible to do anything about 

this problem, which residents have been raising with their Councilmen for several 

years.   

The City of London Corporation is therefore urged: 

(i) to implement measures on an urgent basis to prevent vehicles parking in cloth fair 

between the hours of 11pm and 7am, Monday to Sunday inclusive and: 

(ii) to consider and consult on the range of options available for parking and vehicle 

access in Cloth Fair, taking into account the interests and reasonable requirements 

of residents, businesses and visitors to Cloth Fair and its vicinity.” 

 


